
Northwestern Area LHRC Hearing 

P.O. BOX 1797 

Richmond, Virginia 

March 3rd at 9:45 AM 

Minutes 

 

LIST MEMBERS PRESENT: Kevin LeVan, Carol Morgan, Linda Stasiak, Emma Stasiak, 

Vanessa Santiago, Chris Taylor, Stacey Umbenour 

 

LIST MEMBERS ABSENT: Katie Anderson, Renee Waymire 

 

CALL TO ORDER 

Kevin LeVan called meeting to order at 9:51 AM prior to the start of the hearing. 

Committee members welcomed.  Advocate review of expectation and rules specific to the 

hearing process 
       
CLOSED SESSION  

Upon a motion made by Stacey Umbenour and seconded by Chris Taylor, the committee 

entered closed session pursuant to Virginia Code §2.2-3711, a.15 and §2.2-37.05.5 for the 

purpose of discussion of business not subject to public business. 

 

REVIEW OF VIDEO FOOTAGE 

Video exhibits which were submitted for LHRC hearing were viewed by LHRC members 

and OHR Advocates. 

RETURN TO OPEN SESSION  

Upon reconvening into open session, all members of the Local Human Rights Committee 

certified that to the best of each ones’ knowledge that only public business matters 

lawfully exempt from statutory open meeting requirements, and only public business 

matters identified in the motion to convene the closed session were discussed in closed 

session.  

 

LHRC HEARING 

Kevin LeVan started hearing at 10:45 AM. At the request of dLCV on behalf of the individual, 

the hearing was conducted in open session. Following opening statements, presentation, and 

closing statement, the LHRC went into executive closed session for deliberation. The committee 

reconvened into open session and voted on findings, which were read by Senior Human Rights 

Advocate, Artea Ambrose, on behalf of the LHRC, at the request of the Chairperson.  Written 

findings and recommendations made by the LHRC will be delivered to each party within 10 

working days of the hearing (March 17, 2021). 

 

MEETING ADJOURNED 

Motion made to adjourn by Stacey Umbenour seconded by Linda Stasiak. 

Meeting adjourned at 12:54 PM. 

 

These Minutes were transcribed by Heather Hilleary, Senior Human Rights Advocate. 


